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December 11th , 2023          

 

 

Ms. Keiba Jacob Mottley 

Secretary to the Public Accounts (Enterprises) Committee (PAEC)  

Office of the Parliament of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago 

Parliament Complex 

Cabildo Building 

St. Vincent Street  

PORT OF SPAIN 

 

Dear Ms. Jacob Mottley, 

 

Response to the Recommendations in the Tenth Report of the  

Public Accounts (Enterprises) Committee on the examination of the  

Audited Financial Statements of the National Maintenance Training and Security Company 

Limited (MTS) for the Financial Year 2018 and follow up on the Implementation of the 

Recommendations contained in the Committee’s Eleventh Report from the 11th Parliament  

 

Reference is made to your email dated December 4th, 2023, to the Chief Personnel Officer (CPO) 

on the Tenth report of the Public Accounts (Enterprise) Committee, which examined the Audited 

Financial Statements of the National Maintenance Training and Security Company Limited (MTS) 

for the Financial Year 2018 and followed up on the Implementation of the Recommendations 

contained in the Committee’s Eleventh Report from the 11th Parliament. 

I wish to inform that the Personnel Department, by correspondence dated June 30, 2023, submitted 

a note for the consideration by the Human Resource Advisory Committee (HRAC) entitled: 

"Revised salaries and terms and conditions of employment for non-unionized senior 

Administrative, Technical, and Managerial staff of the National Maintenance Training and 

Security Company Limited (MTS) for the period September 1, 2010, to August 31, 2013." 

Therein the matter of senior Administrative, Technical, Managerial staff being paid less than the 

employees junior to them was addressed. The Committee granted approval for the 

recommendations and the Personnel Department issued guidelines to MTS’ Line Ministry, the 

Ministry of Public Utilities, by letter dated August 30, 2023.  
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Should you require further information, you may contact Ms. Sasha Springer,  

Research Officer II at 612-4276 ext. 3112 or via email at springersa@gov.tt.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

____________________ 

Dr. Daryl Dindial 

Commander(Ret’d) 

Chief Personnel Officer 
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